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Parish Office Phone Number:  440�256�1412    �

Fax Number: 440�379�7491�

     Parish Website: www.divinewordkirtland.org�

St. Vincent de Paul Assistance Line: 440�547�6718     �
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The Epiphany of the Lord  �

January 2, 2022�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Shari Allwood�

Business Manager�

�

Reverend Jim Caddy�

Retired Priest �

�

Dee Germano�

Bookkeeper/Membership Coordinator�

 �

Deacon John Grazia�

Deacon �

�

Becky Harper�

Music Director�

�

Debbie Lokar�

Pastoral Associate�

�

Taylor Long�

Youth Minister�

�

Kelly McCloskey�

Parish Secretary�

�

Gina Rensi�

Director of Religious Education�

�

Rachel Scott�

DRE Admin. Assistant�

�

Jonathan Withrow�

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson�

�
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MASS SCHEDULE:�

Monday through Friday: 8:30 AM�

Saturday Evening Vigil: 4:30 PM�

Sunday: 8:30 AM and 11:00 AM�

Rosary: Monday through Friday: 8:00 AM�

�

�

RECONCILIATION: Saturday from�

3:30�4:15 PM or anytime by appointment.�

�

BAPTISM: Arrangements are to be made�

in advance. Parent Baptismal Class and�

Sponsor’s Certificate are required. �

Please call the Parish Office to register. �

�

MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be�

made at least 6 months before the wedding.�

Please contact the Parish Office before �

you set your date or reserve your hall.�

�

OFFICE HOURS:�

Monday�Friday 8:00 AM�5:00 PM �

Closed Saturday & Sunday�



				�

    	SUNDAY,	JANUARY	2�

     8:30 AM Mass� Livestreamed�

     11:00 AM Mass�

     12:15 PM Baptism: Lennox John Preseren�

     NO	PSR	Classes�

    					   �

     MONDAY,	JANUARY	3:	Parish	Of�ice	Closed�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     No	Adoration�

     �

     TUESDAY,	JANUARY	4�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     6:00 PM Widow & Widowers & Cancer Support�

     Groups Christmas Party / GA   �

   		NO	PSR	Classes�

                                          �                  �

     WEDNESDAY,	JANUARY	5�

     8:00 AM Avilas followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     7:00 RCIA/ HH�

   		NO	PSR	Classes	�

     �

     THURSDAY,	JANUARY	6�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

      �

FRIDAY,	JANUARY	7�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     �                       �

     SATURDAY,	JANUARY	8�

     4:30 PM Mass �

�

     SUNDAY,	JANUARY	9�

     8:30 AM Mass�Livestreamed �

     9:30 AM PSR Classes K�5th / HH�

     11:00 AM Mass�

     12:00 PM Altar Server Meeting �

     �

MON.         Christmas Weekday, Holy	Name	of	Jesus	(1 JN 3: 22�4:6; MT 4: 12�17, 23�25)�                     Thomas	Dwyer�

JAN. 3         8:30 AM + Anthony Rossi�                                                                                                        																																																																																																																

� 																																																																																			� � � �         �

TUES.						  Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious (1 JN 4: 7�10; MK 6: 34�44)� 										Barbara	Ann	Stuart,	Dolores	Wright															

JAN. 4        8:30 AM + Jim Kaifesh� � � � �                             �

� � �                                    � � � � �      		�

WED.							  Saint John Neumann, Bishop (1 JN 4: 11�18; MK 6: 45�52)�                                                                     Mary	Schaab�

JAN. 5        8:30 AM + Larry & Patricia Kral �

�

THUR.       Christmas Weekday, Saint	André	Bessette,	Religious	(1 JN 4: 19�5:4; LK 4: 14�22)                  Ellen	F.	Colburn,�

JAN. 6         8:30 AM + Pete Luci, Sr. �                                                                                             Monica	Grif'ith,	Thomas	O’Toole�

� 																																																																																																� � �

FRI.            Christmas Weekday, Saint	Raymond	of	Peñafort,	Priest	(1 JN 5: 5�13; LK 5: 12�16)                   Nancy	Anderson,	�

JAN. 7         8:30 AM + Maria Kosir, Frank & Ana Kamin           Brady	Jones,	Rudy	Kog,	MaryJane	McHugh,	Coletta	Sullivan,�

                    � � �                                                                                                                                             Cecelia	Vascek									

�                                                    � � � 						�

SAT.          Christmas Weekday (1 JN 5: 14�21; JN 3: 22�30) � � � �                            Michael	J.	Germano�

JAN. 8  �     4:30 PM + David Chervenak �

� � � � 																																										� � 								�

SUN.          Baptism of the Lord (IS 40: 1�5, 9�11; TI 2: 11�14; 3:4�7; LK 3: 15�16, 21�22)        Anna	Becka,	Michael	Gaeta,                        

JAN. 9        8:30 AM + Joseph & Cecelia Vascek�                                                                             Marian	Rauer,	Clifford	Schneider																																																																														

                   11:00 AM + James Pontau� � � � �               �� �

                          Mass Intentions & Readings for the Week� � � �           Anniversary�

                     � THE WEEK AHEAD          �

What	happens	to	a	consecrated	host	if	it	

accidentally	falls	to	the	ground?�

�

This a very practical question because, as 

we all know, accidents happen, even 

during the most careful celebration of the 

liturgy. The short answer to this question 

is that nothing happens to the consecrated host. 

The Real Presence of Jesus remains in the 

consecrated host or any consecrated wine that 

might accidentally be spilled. Another question we 

might ask is: How should the minsters respond if 

the Eucharist is dropped or spilled? If this 

happens, the priest, deacon, or extraordinary 

minister of holy Communion should immediately 

pick up the dropped host and consume it. If it is a 

case of the Precious Blood being spilled, the 

minister would use the puri(icator (and additional 

puri(icators if needed) to clean the spill and then 

the area should be reverently washed as soon as 

the Mass is over and the water poured into the 

sacrarium (a special sink that is located in church 

sacristies for reverently disposing of holy water, 

the water used to clean sacred vessels, etc.).�

�

�

�

�

�

�
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This week’s message from Fr. Dave…. 

Welcome to 2022!  For me 

“another” New Year.  As I get 

older, it seems the years go by 

faster.  I hope that’s good.  I hope 

and pray that this year will be filled 

with many of God’s blessings.  My 

thought is on my family and all we have gone 

through over the past two years.  I am hoping to see 

more of them this year.  I hope and pray the same for 

you and your family.  I am excited to get through 

January, which can become a slow moving and stark 

couple of weeks.  As you can read between the lines, 

I am not a big fan of the winter months!  

 

The Christmas season comes to a quick conclusion 

this week.  It all depends upon what day of the week 

Christmas day lands on.  Today, we celebrate the 

Solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord.  Jesus is 

revealed to the Magi from the East.  This encounter is 

powerful in that Jesus has made himself known to 

the world.  This story also gives us another example 

of people journeying to seek out this child.  Why 

travel all that way unless this child is to reveal the 

extraordinary? This becomes the “epiphany” – Jesus 

discloses for us the presence of God.  The Magi are 

radically changed after this encounter, and we know 

that as they return to their home by a completely 

different route.   The encounter with Christ takes us 

to unexpected places by unexpected routes.  I’m just 

wondering what unexpected places and routes we 

might travel this year?  

 

This coming year could be one of seeking much like 

the Magi in their journey to the child Jesus.  I 

am convinced all of us are seeking in this 

life.  Hopefully the seeking is for that which will 

make us better people.  Seeking Christ is a 

great opportunity.  The Magi go to great lengths to 

seek the child and they are changed people once they 

encounter him.  This year there will be opportunities 

to explore the same kind of seeking these Magi went 

through.   

 

Let me tell you about the program coming to our 

Parish beginning Monday, January 24th in Hanson 

Hall.  I hope all of you have heard of “ALPHA.” This 

program is designed to help people grow in their 

faith through knowledge, insight, and 

discussion.  This is an eleven- week course open to 

all.  Alpha will give your faith a boost in learning or 

at least refreshing or reinforcing what you 

know.  There is table discussion during each meeting 

to gain insight from others.  We will have a short 

meal beginning at 6:30PM and the program begins 

at 7:00PM.  Please register in the Gathering Area or 

call the Parish Office.    

 

Thank you to all who provided gifts for the Christmas 

Project.  Many children had a much better Christmas 

because of your generosity.  Thank you to all those 

who contributed to the care packages we sent to 

Kirtland Rehab Care Center.  Again, many people had 

more cheer in their lives this Christmas because of 

your kindness.   

 

Thank you for all who attended our Christmas Season 

services.  Your attendance does make a difference and 

I am glad that many of you chose to be present at the 

church.  I am aware that many still have concerns 

about COVID and I respect your decision to stay at 

home.  I am hoping you watched us on the 

Livestream.  Having this technology has made a great 

impact in keeping people connected to our parish 

celebrations.   

 

With the beginning of this New Year, I am praying 

that our faith can continue to grow through prayer 

and worship.  I am also hoping that those who may 

have been reluctant in the past will seek out 

God.  With so much separation in families the last 

several years, I am hoping the church can be a source 

of reconciliation.  The hard work of faith is loving 

those who disagree with us and yet we can still be 

present to one another.  I find it too easy to just 

separate from our loved ones.  I pray every morning 

that reconciliation and forgiveness can fill our 

hearts.  Even if we do not receive anything in return, 

we have done our part and our hearts should be 

settled just a little more.  

   

Please know that I keep you in my daily prayers.  This 

year of 2022 will bring new meaning and some 

surprise to our lives.  I hope we can make the 

adjustments when we are called to.  Keep seeking the 

faith that gives meaning to life.  Find Jesus Christ to 

be meaningful to you.  He is always in pursuit of us, 

we must receive what he offers and start to follow 

him.  He just might take us to some unexpected 

places by some unexpected routes.  My prayers to you 

throughout 2022.  



“Taylor�Made”	News�

Thank you to everyone who came to a 

youth group event this past semester! It 

was a great start to the year. Praying that 

everyone has a blessed Christmas with 

their families and cannot wait to kick 

things back off on Sunday,	January	16th,	

2022	for another semester of faith and fun! �

�

Divine	Word	Ushers’	Luncheon�

Please join us for the Divine Word 

Ushers’ Luncheon on Sunday,	

January	9th	at 1:00 PM in the Grill 

Room at Pine Ridge Country Club.  

Ushers, spouses of ushers, spouses of 

deceased ushers and retired ushers are welcome! 

Please sign up by Sunday,	January	2nd	on the ushers’ 

bulletin board in the Gathering Area. �

Humor	from	the	Caddyshack	�

�

�� If you are wrong and you keep your 

mouth shut, you are wise. If you’re 

right and keep your mouth shut, you’re 

happily married. �

�� The husband didn’t think his wife liked him very 

much. When he had a heart attack, she wrote for an 

ambulance. �

2021	Contribution	Statements�

If you need a 2021 contribution 

statement for your records, please do 

one of the following: drop a note in 

the collection basket with your 

request to Dee Germano in the parish 

ofCice by phone at 440�256�1412 or via email, 

dgermano@divinewordkirtland.org.  We will gladly 

mail or email your statement to you.  Just	a	reminder,	

statements	will	only	be	prepared	by	request.�

Your gift of treasure is greatly appreciated, and we 

thank you for your continued support!�

Divine	Word	and	Alpha�

Please join us for this 11 week pro-

gram at Divine Word called Alpha. 

Sessions will be held on Monday eve-

nings (in Hanson Hall) from 6:30PM�

8:30PM beginning January	24th.	Al-

pha enables people to ask questions, 

share ideas, build friendships, and 

experience the love of God through 

the Holy Spirit. Sign�ups	are	available	on	the	Divine	

Word	website,		in	the	Gathering	Area	or	you	can	call	the	

Parish	Of'ice.	For more information, contact Gina Rensi, 

Director of Religious Education,  at 440�256�1412.�

Thanks	to	Skip	Trombetti	for	the	Great	

Staff	Christmas	Photo!�

We trust you received your Christmas card from 

Fr. Dave and the Divine Word Staff. We just 

wanted to give a shoutout to Skip Trombetti 

(parishioner and photographer) who kindly took 

the photo. We were so pleased with the outcome, 

and we hope it brought you a bit of Christmas joy! �

Support Group for Caregivers�

Divine Word has a retired healthcare 

professional who is willing to assist if we 

begin a support group for caregivers. 

We’re thinking about starting a monthly 

meeting on a weekday, either late 

morning or early afternoon. Before 

making concrete plans, we want to know 

if interest exists. If you’d beneCit by meeting with other 

caregivers for some mutual support and personal care, 

please contact Shari Allwood via email, 

sallwood@divinewordkirtland.org.�

Interested	in	Becoming	an	Altar	Server?�

Please join us on Sunday,	

January	9th	at 12:00PM in the 

Church. Deacon John Grazia and 

Gina Rensi, Director of Religious 

Education, will lead the meeting, 

offer altar server training and 

answer any questions. Adults and children 4th grade 

and above are eligible for serving. If you would like to 

attend, please call the Parish OfCice at 440�256�1412.  �

Adoration	Help	Needed!�

We are in need of a parishioner to 

Cill the spot from 5:00�6:00PM on 

Monday’s for Adoration.  This is a 

weekly commitment!  If you are 

willing and interested, please call 

Debbie Lokar at the Parish OfCice 

or email at 

dlokar@divinewordkirtland.org. �



Saint	Vincent	de	Paul�

Today we celebrate the feast of the 

Epiphany, where the Magi Cind the 

newborn king and offer him gifts of gold, 

frankincense, and myrrh.�

�

�

In	the	spirit	of	the	Magi,	please	put	your	gift	in	the	St.	

Vincent	de	Paul	Poor	Box	so	that	comfort	and	peace	

can	once	again	be	given	to	a	newborn	child.�

Year�End	Giving	�

In this season of giving, consider making 

a year�end gift to our parish in gratitude 

for all the blessings you have received in 

life. As you plan to make the most of 

your charitable donations in 2021, 

know that we gratefully accept gifts of 

cash and appreciated assets such as stocks or bonds. 

We wanted to take this time to remind you of some 

important CARES Act provisions that are scheduled to 

expire at year’s end. These provisions may affect you� 

and even make it easier for you to make a gift to your 

parish. They include:�

�� An	expanded	charitable	giving	incentive	that	allows	

taxpayers	who	take	the	standard	deduction	to	make	

up	to	$300	in	charitable	cash	contributions	for	single	

'ilers	($600	for	married	couples)	to	quali'ied	

charities	like	ours	this	year.	�

�� For	those	who	do	itemize	their	deductions,	the	law	

allows	for	cash	contributions	to	quali'ied	charities	

such	as	ours	to	be	deducted	up	to	100%	of	your	

adjusted	gross	income	for	the	2021	calendar	year.	�

And, if you are age 70 1/2 or older, you may be able to 

make a gift of a QualiCied Charitable Distribution from 

your IRA that will help us in our ministry and reduce 

your taxable income. Talk to your advisors and IRA 

administrator for more information and to be sure that 

your IRA QualiCied Charitable Distribution gift is made 

directly from an IRA to a qualiCied charity such as our 

parish. Questions? Contact Shari Allwood, Business 

Manager, at 440�256�1412 or via email at 

sallwood@divinewordkirtland.org.�

Divine	Word	Ushers	Needed!�

If you are interested and available to become an usher 

at any of our weekend Masses, please Cill in & cut out 

this section and return to the Parish OfCice. Thank you!�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �                      

�            Saturday Mass (4:30 PM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (8:30 AM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (11:00 AM).�

�

Name: _________________________________________________�

�

�

BEST Phone Number or Email: ___________________________ �

The	FEST	Internship�

The Fest (www.theFEST.us) is looking for PAID 

summer interns to make this year’s event the best FEST 

yet! We are looking for students with interests in 

theology, business marketing & communications, event 

planning, or logistics management to join the team that 

puts together our annual Diocesan Family Festival. 

Interns will be a part of a fast�paced team and will play 

a critical role in the marketing, planning and 

coordination of this annual event for thousands of 

people. Interns must have strong people skills, work 

ethic, critical thinking, organizational skills, and reliable 

transportation. For more information or to apply, 

please send your resume to Caitlin@theFEST.us by 

Sunday,	January	9th. �

Catholic	Young	Adults	Ministry�

St. Helen Church welcomes all young 

adults to join in this new ministry! The 

Cirst meeting will take place on Friday,	

January	14th	from 7:30�9:00PM in the 

Parish Hall at St. Helen’s (12060 

Kinsman Rd., Newbury, OH). Catholic Young Adults 

Ministry is a group for young adults that are looking to 

dive deeper into their faith along with time for 

fellowship.  If you have any questions or are looking for 

more information, contact William Steigerwald at 440�

463�3516. �

Young	Catholic	Men’s	Conference	�

This annual one�day conference is 

dedicated to high school men and the 

men that raise and support them. 

YCMC 2022 features keynote speaker 

Father Larry Richards, a personal 

address by Bishop Malesic and a 

dozen other dynamic speakers giving 

breakout sessions on pertinent topics for the teens to 

choose from. The event begins with breakfast, includes 

lunch, snacks, gym activities, confession opportunity 

and ends with Mass. While the teens are in their chosen 

breakouts, dads attend "Dad Track" sessions on faith, 

community and raising young men. YCMC will be held 

Saturday,	January	29th	at Walsh Jesuit High School in 

Cuyahoga Falls, beginning at 9:00AM. Space is limited. 

For more information and to register, visit 

www.ycmc.us.�



Remember Our Sick & Suffering!�

Pat Aquila, Maria Babic, Samantha Bagdasarian, Mary Barresi,  

Charlie Bartzen, Cecilia Bertha, Jeff Bonfanti, Premo Bonfanti, Joe 

Borkey, Cristan Smudz-Bregar, John Brown, Father Jim Caddy, Mike 

Camino, Rachelle Marie Carlson, Michael Cholak, Courtney Clair, 

Daniel Clair, Izzy Corbin, Susan Daly, Nicole Dixon, Rose Dixon, 

Vera Draksic, Cindy Evans, Jackie Fatica, Joe Fontana, Christopher Gilbey, 

Vickie Gilbey, Alice Gilmore, Magdalene Giorgi, Rosemary Giorgi, Lou Godfrey, 

Judith Gruber, Ida Guest, Richard Guest, Raymond Gullo, Vicki Gullo, George 

Harchick, Rose Harchick, Lynn Hogye, Michelle Holbury, Gabrielle Holicky, Bill 

Horton, Donna Horton, Nancy Hummer, Elizabeth Hunter, Allan Jenisek, Shirley 

Jirousek, Bruce Kephart, Mike Keresman, David Kirek, Kelly Konya, Audrey 

Kramer,  Kallie Kramp, Lynne Kravos, Darlene Kuhar, Ralph Kutcher, Fred Lazar, 

John Leskovec, Cathy Lombardo, Nicholas Lombardo, Paula Mason, Joshua 

MacDonald Jr., Dave Mekker, Ronald Minadeo, Bob & Judy Morel, Mary Morton, 

Frank Nannicola, Katy Nicolli, Gwen Novak, Ed Nye, Mollie Oberstar, Lynn Odell, 

Natalia Rose Ortega, Premo Panzarello, Marty Parent, Father Fred Pausche, 

Bobby Petruziello, Michael Popovich, Erin Potter, Kevin Powers, Breda Radej, 

Christian Rassi, Sharon Regovich, Judy Rigo, Kris Ruhe, Steve Sabol, Camille 

Salerno, Jennifer Sanderson, Elaine Sargi, Rosemary Schaller, Rosemary 

Scholti, Joseph Seiler, Peter Sussen, Gene Trela, Donald Victor, Jay Vukcevic, 

Angela Wandle, Bernadette Wasserman, Tammy Webb, Dale White, Michael 

White, Michael Wojnar, Father Dave Woost 

 

Please take a moment to lift these individuals up in prayer 

this week. Notify the parish office when a name can be 

removed from the list.  Thank You.�

Stewardship	Report:	Weekend of December 19th �

Weekly Collection: (230 donations): $15,140 �

Weekly	Collection	Goal:	$12,353�

Christmas Collection YTD: $23,695�

Christmas	Collection	Goal:	$34,000�

Weekly Collection net Surplus/de'icit: $7,518�

�

YTD Collection: $380,612 / YTD	Goal:	$342,825�

YTD Collection net surplus / de'icit: $37,787�

�

Welcome	the	Stranger�

You’ll likely recall the request for assistance with two Afghani refugee 

families temporarily taken in by the Sisters of Notre Dame in Chardon. 

BIG thanks to Joan and Dan Laux, John Nocera, Rosemary Morgan, and 

Joyce and John Kelleher for assisting the past two weeks.  Joseph 

House is +illed to capacity, and when the two families of nine arrived, 

the Of+ice of Migration & Refugee Services had nowhere to house them. 

Sisters of Notre Dame to the rescue! But they felt they were amply 

stretched without being able to feed and clothe the families. That’s 

where Divine Word had a chance to welcome the stranger, and to 

ensure they were clothed, fed, and loved.�

Joyce and John and I headed to the grocery store with the two Moms 

and two teenage sons (none of whom can say more than hello in 

English, and we know an equal amount of Dari and Pashto). As you can 

imagine, that was a fun trip! Lots of hand gestures, oinking, mooing, 

quacking, and baa�ing. And lots of laughter! We +illed an SUV and a car 

trunk and back seat, and the families were so grateful. An offer of tea 

was extended to us by both families.�

�

All 18 family members needed additional clothing, particularly winter 

clothing.  Five cars driven by Joan, Dan, John Nocera, Rosemary and 

Shari picked up all 18 family members and headed to Joseph House’s 

clothing bank. Another fun experience! After shopping, we enjoyed 

lunch at Marie’s Restaurant, near Joseph House, before returning them 

home. It was during this trip that we learned one of the dads had a 

severe tooth ache. Dan to the rescue! He took Guolala (spelling?) to an 

oral surgeon on Tuesday to have the abscessed tooth pulled. If you’ve 

ever endured the pain of a bad toothache, you’ll know how grateful the 

dad was.�

�

More food and clothing drops have occurred since those original 

outings, and I’ve had a chance to establish a relationship with the 

families. They have brought me so much true	joy this Christmas 

season.  A HUGE thanks to those who volunteered and assisted with 

the families � they also indicated it was a fun and joyful experience.�

�

One of the dads showed me his certi+icate of appreciation from the US 

Army. He also showed me the wound where a bullet went through his 

left shoulder � entering in the front and thankfully cleanly exiting 

through the back, though he has lost some ability to raise his arm 

much above his head. �

�

�

�

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

Jan. 8th and 9th, 2022 

�

Extraordinary 

Ministers�

Lector� Servers�

Saturday�

4:30PM�

�

J.	Kelleher�

J.	Kelleher�

K.	Marvar�

P.	Andrykovitch�

H.	Ayers�

M.	Hill�

Sunday�

8:30AM�

HNS	Member	1�

HNS	Member	2�

HNS	Member	3�

J.	Lesnick�

HNS	Member	6�

HNS	Member	7�

�

Sunday �

11:00AM�

M.	DiFini�

H.	Petruziello�

M.	Katic�

D.	Petruziello�

M.	Osborne�

B.	Rupert�

One of our two new refugee families at Joseph House is a mom 

with four children.  Her husband was killed by the Taliban and a 

nearby bomb blast has caused her to be deaf. I genuinely can’t 

imagine how one survives those horrendous events to carry on 

with living. I also know how incredibly important the work of 

Joseph House is to our refugees. I’m so thankful for our one part�

time staff member and the volunteers who carry on the important 

work of Joseph House.�

�

Before wrapping up, I found this on borderperspective.org, and I 

like it.  “In the Old Testament, God's people are commanded: 

'Don’t mistreat any foreigners who live in your land. Instead, treat 

them as well as you treat citizens and love them as much as you 

love yourself. Remember, you were once foreigners in the land of 

Egypt. I am the Lord your God” (Leviticus 19:33�34).��

�

While the New Testament was written in a different context, it too 

has advice about hospitality and welcome in Hebrews 13:2. 'Be 

sure to welcome strangers into your home. By doing this, some 

people have welcomed angels as guests, without even knowing 

it.’” Please pray for our refugees and our parishioners and 

volunteers who serve them.�
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Kirtland Ohio 44094

440-223-5710
lqcandy@hotmail.com 
www.loncarhomes.com

32801 VINE STREET SUITE D
WILLOWICK, OH 44095
NMLS # 283260

440-479-0902
jvanek@bankersguarantee.com

jimvanek.net

James P. Vanek
mortgage banker specialist 

With this ad.
Expires 12/31/19

Timothy P. Smitley
440.856.9927

tsmitley@trinityllc.us
For all your personal and 
business computer needs

440-729-2099 
ChooseKobella.com

Proud to be veteran-owned!

Gattozzi and Son Funeral Home
12524 Chillicothe Rd., Chesterland

440-729-1906
	 Nick Gattozzi
	 Rose Marie Gattozzi
	 Jerry Ritola
	 Jay Jones

DANNY’S CUSTOM TOUCH

(440) 256-CARS (2277)
7920 Chardon Rd • Kirtland

Daniel K. Levand

Denise RitossaDenise Ritossa
Realtor & Property Stager

	 34601 Ridge Road
	 Willoughby, OH 44094

	 216.233.6978
	 Deniseritossa@howardhanna.com

K&D is the largest privately owned property management 
company in Northeast Ohio and is always looking for more 
good people to join our family.  We are always recruiting 
for building apartment Maintenance, Housekeeping and 

Sales/Leasing positions.  We offer competitive salary, a full 
benefits package within 30 days of employment, sponsored 

company events, employee recognition programs and 
dedicated training and development of staff year-round.   

For immediate consideration please forward resumes to: 
kdresumes@kandd.info OR via facsimile: 440-946-8763

Whether you are looking for a place to work at or live at, 
feel free to learn more about us by visiting us on our website: 

www.KandD.com

Contact Michael Ficzner to place an ad today! 
mficzner@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6452

Call: 216-531-1900
MONDAY - FRIDAY 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

D E T A I L S  A T :
AmericanMutual.org

Keep Calm and Let’s Find You a New Home

Claudia C. Lanese
REALTOR®

clanese903@gmail.com
premiereplusrealty.com
C: 440-242-9237 • O: 239-206-2777 • F: 239-732-8217

Bonita Springs Office

A Unique Place to Shop for 
Flowers & Gifts!

$5 OFF
Kirtland Flower Barn
FULL SERVICE FLORIST • DAILY DELIVERIES

8281 Chardon Rd. Kirtland 440-379-7155
Kirtlandflowers.com

Drs. Greiner, Visger
Dental Associates Inc.
Cosmetic & Family Dentistry

Office:
440-255-2600
ww.drgv.net

Address:
7553 Center Street
Mentor, OH 44060

Anna Visger, D.D.S.
Joseph Greiner, D.D.S
Elizabeth Visger, D.D.S

HOMEMADE • GOURMET
CATERING • CARRY OUT

256-5600
Downtheblockeats.com

Service Company, Inc. 
Heating & Cooling • Residential/Commercial • Refrigeration 

440-974-8155
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Skilled Rehabilitation
Private Rooms & Baths

24/7 Skilled Nursing

8151 Norton Parkway
Mentor, Ohio 44060

440-299-5500

Lake County’s 
Premier Skilled 
Nursing Facility

Cleveland Chemical 
& Glenridge

Pest Control Services
~Parishioner~

Wm. P. Kirchner: 951-0112 
Ed Nye: 951-2735

10% OFF when you mention this ad

Your Realtor
JERRY A. LESAK CSD

	

Cell: 440-487-2157
jerry@jerrylesak.com

www.jerrylesakgroup.com
9553 Chillicothe Rd.
Kirtland, OH 44094

	KEN SMITH	 Husband of former Parish Secretary
	Handyman	 (440) 339-9205

	 • REPAIRS
	 • REMODELING
	 • REDECORATING

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

24 hr skilled nursing, Short 
Term Rehab, Long term care, 

Memory Care, hospice and then 
the compassionate Care

9685 Chillicothe Rd, Kirtland OH

440-256-8100 
kirtlandrehab.com

Owned & Operated by
the LeQuyea Family

Sales • Service • Installation
BRYAN & SUNS HEATING

& AIR CONDITIONING
28502 Euclid Ave., Wickliffe

	 (440) 585-9232
	 OH Lic # 15297

WILLOSCAPE

Landscape Management
Complete Landscaping Service • Snow Plowing

Commercial • Residential
KEITH ANDRYKOVITCH

440-951-9989 • www.willoscape.com

Hazen Contracting, Inc.
	 Asphalt Paving & Seatcoating
	 Residential & Commercial

Jeff Hazen
11729 Sherman Road
Chardon, OH 44024

440-286-3438
www.hazencontracting.com

• Individual & Group Health
• Medicare Advantage Plans • Medicare Supplements 
• Prescription Part D Plans • Dental • Vision • Life

6982 Spinach Drive • Mentor, Ohio 44060
440-255-5700 • www.mutskoinsurance.com

Insurance for all Ages & Stages

SUE GRAZIA, 
REALTOR®

Cell | Text: 440.487.5168
WWW.GRAZIARENSITEAM.COM

graziarensiteam@gmail.com
Each brokerage independently 

owned and operated

	 Brickman Bros.
	 FUNERAL HOME
	 Bill, Joe, John, Phil, Jonathan
	 37433 Euclid Ave. • Willoughby, Ohio
	 440-951-7800     www.brickmanbros.com

(440) 919-1000 
7976 Mayfield Road

Chesterland, OH 44026

(440) 332-7176(440) 332-7176  
eventsparamount.comeventsparamount.com
Adam Hess & Matt Grazia, OwnersAdam Hess & Matt Grazia, Owners

RENT. RELAX.REPEATRENT. RELAX.REPEAT

	 Specializing in
	 - Wedding Receptions
	 - Off-Site Catering
	 - Social & Civic Functions
	 - Parties
	 - Wedding Ceremonies
	 - Religious Events
	 - Corporate Events
	 - Graduation
	 - Carry-Out Catering

We Are Family Owned and Operated and Pride Ourselves 
on a Tradition of Excellence for Three Generation

OWNERS: CARL SANTAGATA, ANTHONY VERDONE, AND JOHN YANKOVIC

32200 Chardon Road
Willoughby Hills, OH
440-943-0087
www.la-vera.com • lavera@la-vera.com

Catering toCatering to
Perfection Perfection 

Since 1952Since 1952

Annuity/IRA at 3% to Members
Non Members are 1 ½% with guarantee 1% (new business) 

Rates subject to change

216-341-0444
Email: insurance@czechccu.org | http: www.czechccu.org

Life Insurance Since 1879
Licensed in Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio

34400 Chardon Road • Willoughby Hills
440-585-3883 | Mariofazios.com

Curb Side Pick Up • On Line Ordering • Dine In
Special Events • Corporate Events

LaMalfa
The one and only cater 

since Circa:1963

216. 559.MIMI (6464)
mimiosborne@mcdhomes.com • www.mcdhomes.com

Mimi Osborne
REALTOR®

Parishioner
Premier Leader

$5 OFF with $20 purchase
440.708.1011

8586 E. Washington St., Chagrin Falls
FULL CATERING MENU AVAILABLE


